
 

 

 

 
 

 

President’s Message 
June 2022 

 

EAA 533 Members, 

July is here.  This Sunday we will be hosting a fly-in 
breakfast (see pictures below).  Please come out and 
help.  The help has been very light. 

I would like to thank Kevin for organizing programs for 
the meetings. This month Dr. Dick Wells will talk on Aero 
Medical Factors. 
  
Also, Thursday nights are work sessions on the B 25 and 
the hover craft, so please come out and get involved. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Brian 
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EAA 533 Board of Directors Meeting 
June 1, 2022 

 
 

Attending:  
David Baker, Mike Depue, John Flanagan, Sharon 
Flanagan, Brian Jones, Dick Welles 
 
Excused:  
Kevin Hooey, David Javarey, Mike Taveniku 
 

Members:  
 Kevin Polovick, Andy Diffenderfer 
 
Guests: 
Linda Welles 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:05PM by President Brian 
Jones. Dick Welles read the minutes of the board meeting 
held May 4, 2022. Upon motion of Mike Depue, second by 
David Baker, and vote, the minutes were approved as 
read. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  
  
 John Flanagan presented the Treasurer’s Report:  

 
Checking Account  $21,085.93 
CD      $11,259.17 
Total     $32,345.10 



 

 

John noted that $600.00 was recently deposited in the 
checking account. That amount is not included in the 
above balance. 
 
New Membership/Hangar Badge Requests: 
No new applications this month. David Baker got his 
badge. 
 
140 Status:   
Sharon Kaiser reported that the plane is flying good. 
 
J-3 Cub Status:   
No change from previous month. 
 
Hovercraft/Project Night:   
Thrust duct in progress. 
 
Website:   
Our website needs to be updated. Sharon Flanagan will 
check the chapter’s email. 
 
New Business:  
Brian Jones reported that EAA National has contacted 
EAA 533 about a Tri-Motor Event. The plane will come to 
ELM Thursday through Sunday September 1 – 4, Labor 
Day weekend. The Tri-Motor needs to be housed in an 
80’ x 80’ hangar with a 60’ door. EAA 533 will need to 
get sponsors. Following discussion, David Baker made a 
motion to go ahead with the Tri-Motor event, pending 
hangar access, Dick Welles seconded, and upon vote, 
motion carried. 
 
 



 

 

Dick Welles will be moving his Cessna 150 back to 
Corning-Painted Post in a few weeks.  He noted that he 
used Higher Graphics for decals in the plane. 
 
Brian Jones has priced new boilers: $3,500 without 
installation. Dick Welles commented that he had a 
Peerless boiler installed on his property. 
 
Roof repair:  David Baker did speak with Marty about a 
good sealer. 
 
Hangar door cables:  Brian Jones found a supplier for 
cable at 35 cents per foot. We will need around 180’. 
Andy Diffenderfer said we could use his engine hoist. 
 
Sharon Flanagan reviewed the request from member Jim 
Allen for a visit to 2NY9 by members, to get their 
comments on the departure end of runway 10, adjacent 
to the shoreline of Cayuta Lake. She also asked about the 
email sent to the board by Tracy Sink, Wings of Eagles, 
regarding the J-4 that needs to be flown back from Perry 
Warsaw airport.  
 
Another item is getting David Graham to be a Wednesday 
night speaker. 
 
Kevin Polovick brought a box of Wes McKinney’s new 
sweatshirts for a donation to EAA 533. 
 
There being no further business, upon motion of Mike 
Depue, second by Dick Welles, and vote, the meeting 
was adjourned at 6:53 PM. Movie night follows the board 
meeting. 



 

 

Respectfully Submitted, Sharon Flanagan, 
Secretary 
 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

     
 
 

Member Information 
 

 
 

Like us on Facebook. Search for EAA 533 
on Facebook or go to:  
www.facebook.com/EAA533.  
 
  
Hangar Tenant Agreement and Semiannual Aircraft Review 
Checklist as well as the hangar procedures document are 
available on the website:   www.eaa533.org 
 

Chapter email address to contact board: 
EAAChapter533@gmail.com 
 

Any EAA 533 members interested in 
bringing projects into the hangar should 

contact the hangar committee with space 
requirements and requests.  (John Flanagan, 
Brian Jones and Kevin Hooey are the current 
committee). 
 
 



 

 

Board of Directors 2022 
 

Brian Jones            President 
brianjones8@juno.com  

Kevin Hooey     Vice-President 
khooey@stny.rr.com          

John Flanagan       Treasurer    
 jflanaga@stny.rr.com       
Sharon Kaiser        Secretary    
 sehpkaiser@aol.com   
 
 
Dave Baker 
 dbskdmark32@aol.com 
Michael Depue 

mrdepue@reagan.com 
David Javarey      
 davidjavarey@hotmail.com                
Mike Taveniku 
 mtaveniku@gmail.com 
Dick Welles 
 rvwelles@yahoo.com 
 

 
 



 

 

Chapter Activities  
(All dates and times subject  

to change) 
 
 
NEXT board meeting:  Meeting is scheduled for July 
6, 2022 at 6 PM.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Any questions, comments, photos or suggestions, please contact me 
at:  mrdepue@reagan.com 
 
Newsletter compiled and published by:  Mike Depue 


